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 From the President… 

 

     Happy New Year, Quilters!  As your new President, I am looking 

forward to a fun, interesting and maybe sometimes exciting new 

year with the Guild.   

We have some great teachers and classes scheduled for this year, and I’m sure 

there will be more to follow.  Personally, I view this as an opportunity to do 

something new.  Maybe I will add a new technique or two to my quilting skills 

repertoire?  I would like to use some of the fancy stitches on my machine for some 

amazing quilt project.  Who knows, this might be the year that I actually get my 

quilting room cleaned up, sorted, and organized.  (Ha ha ha!)   

What are you looking forward to this year that involves fabric?   

Louise 

                    From the Vice President... 

 

Happy New Year!  The new year 2020 will be fun and, 
most importantly, I’m looking forward to getting to know 
each of you. 

Our meeting in January will be our very own Linda 
Ballard.  She will be doing a Trunk Show entitled Collections. 
As always, I’m excited to see her beautiful work and I know 
you will be, too. 

I know the weather has been a bit gloomy and that means you should all 
be sewing/quilting like crazy.  Please bring your beautiful works to share at 
our January meeting during Show & Tell.  

Don’t forget the Saturday Sew-cial to be held on January 18th at The 
Sewing Room from 10:00 to 4:00.  Please come by and sew with us.  

We will be taking Linda to dinner before our January general meeting, so 
please give me a call if you are interested in joining us.  

 Tammie 
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Newsletter submissions are due the 
Wednesday following Board Meeting  
(email to danneandrews@charter.net) 

 

2020 Appointed  

Committee Chairs  

 
 

Community Quilts  ........... Deb Salseth & Carol Buller 

 

Correspondence Secy .................. Ann Voss Tessier  

 

Dollar Block  .......... Samantha Harris & Jeanette Bell 

 

Education ............................................... Gayle Scott 

 & Marion Collins 

 

Fat Quarters  ........................................... Pat Lawson 

 

Historian  ....................................................................  

 

Hospitality  ..................................................................  

 

Library  ..................................................... Lynn King 

 

Nominations  ..............................................................  

 

Opportunity Quilt Marketing  ......................................  

 

Philanthropic  ............................................................  

 

Property Manager  ................................ Rita Limmer 

 

Publicity  ........ Marge McGraw & Stephanie Rodgers 

 

Quilt Guilds of the North Qtr  ...................................  

 

Shasta District Fair  ....................................................  

 

Special Projects .........................................................  

 

Ways & Means  ....... Betty DeWitt & Carol Landsdale  

 

Reflections... 
 

To all my fellow quilters! 

As my tenure as your leader for the past two 

years comes to an end, I want to thank all of you for 

your support.  A part of me will miss the position, 

another part of me looks forward to the future under 

new leadership.  I also look forward to sitting in the 

audience and being able to converse with some of 

you.  

During the past two years, I was grateful to be an 

active part of giving to fire victims.  A big thanks to 

all of you who assisted and participated in the CARR 

fire project. We could not have given away so many 

quilts without your assistance. 

Thank you to my executive board as I learned to 

live by Robert's Rules of Order—not without some 

mistakes.  {I never said I was perfect.}  

Once again thank you to all!!  May all of you en-

joy a blessed Christmas with family and friends. And 

Happy New Year! 

Barb Helwig 

     The winner of the 2019 

Opportunity Quilt was Dawn 

McCone.  Dawn bought the 

prize winning ticket at last 

year’s Shasta District Fair. 
 

     Our 2020 Opportunity 

Quilt was unveiled at the 

December holiday meeting. 

Tickets go on sale 

immediately for “Autumn Beauty,” which was 

pieced by Carla Ferrier 

and Barb Helwig and 

quilted by Lori 

Johnson.  We need a 

volunteer marketing 

team ASAP to begin 

displaying the quilt 

and selling tickets at 

various venues during 

the year.  Please 

contact Louise Wilson 

for details. 
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 Committee News... 

 

 

COMMUNITY QUILTS 

Our thanks to Dorinda Goff, Karen Griffith, 

Debbie Salseth, and Janie Dillion for allowing us to 

display their quilts in our usual venues throughout 

the area.   

Each month we circulate a sign-up sheet and 

hope members will continue to provide quilts for 

display.  If you have a theme quilt which might 

relate to a holiday (i.e., Valentine’s Day, Easter, 

summertime, July 4th, Thanksgiving, Christmas, 

etc.), be sure to sign up for that month.  Sizes are 

noted on the form. 

Carol Buller & Debbie Salseth 

 

DOLLAR BLOCK 

Hello, everyone!  I hope the holidays treated you 

well.  

I am pleased to announce that Jeanette Bell and 

I are taking over the dollar block for 2020. We 

currently have no winners to announce since 

December was our Christmas party. We look 

forward to seeing you all at the table. 

Samantha Harris & Jeanette Bell 

 

FAT QUARTERS 

The theme for the January fat quarters is 

Valentine’s Day.  You can bring as many fat quarters 

as you like, but as always, please bring good quality 

fabric.   

Pat Lawson 

LIBRARY 

HAPPY NEW YEAR—It's 2020.  What happened 

to 2019?  It went so by fast.  I hope everyone enjoyed 

the holidays.  

Our raffle book for January is Little 

Birds compiled by Susanne Woods.  It’s a fun little 

book with 26 handmade projects to sew, stitch, and 

quilt.  This book will inspire you to learn new skills 

and the use of a variety of materials.  It includes  

step-by-step instructions to create the project, or 

you can take off on your own flight of fancy.  Some 

of the projects are simple and some are a bit more 

challenging.  This book will make you smile.  

Don't forget to return any books you have 

checked out.  

Janis Merryman/Lynn King 

 

PHILANTHROPIC 

Thank you to all members who helped to make 

the last two years a success. There are many, many 

people enjoying your efforts.   

At this point, no one has stepped up to lead 

Philanthropic and keep our quilts going to the 

wonderful organizations we support.  This is a very 

rewarding committee and we hope someone/or a 

team will accept the opportunity to serve our guild.  

Now that the Carr Fire project is complete, you will 

only be soliciting quilts for our regular philanthropic 

endeavors.  Please contact Louise to volunteer. 

We can still use your help getting tops 

quilted.  We are trying to transform the many quilt 

tops you have already donated into completed quilts 

and will continue to bring the ones needing bindings 

to the meetings.  Your help with this project will be 

greatly appreciated. 

Dorinda Goff, Patti Aberg, &  

Blossom Hamusek 

 

PUBLICITY 

To anyone who would like to add a notice in 

Publicity, we now have an e-mail just for you!  

Please feel free to let me know of any venue that you 

would like to share with our Guild.  Thank you in 

advance. 

  

RDDQuiltersSewCiety.Publicity@gmail.com  

 

Sharon Jones & Florie Bisiar 

 
January 7 – 11, 2020 

Quilting at the Lake 

Quilting Fun in the Sun 

in Lake Havasu City, AZ 

Download a Brochure, 

Registration For & Class List at: 

www.havasustitchers.com 

Questions? Email: 

qal@havasustitchers.com 

mailto:RDDQuiltersSewCiety.Publicity@gmail.com
http://www.havasustitchers.com/
mailto:qal@havasustitchers.com
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Want your newsletter faster and in 

full color?  

If you get your newsletter by USPS, please 

consider using our email service instead. You 

receive your copy days earlier, AND it saves the 

guild time and money.  

Contact Sammi Tipton to make the change. 

Thank you!  

January 23-26, 2020 

Road to California 

Celebrating 25 Years 

Ontario Convention Center 

Ontario, CA 

www.road2ca.com 

February 7, 8 & 9, 2020 

Folsom Quilt & Fiber Guild 

35th Anniversary Show 

Starlight Memories 

Folsom Community Center 

52 Natoma St., Folsom, CA 

www.folsomquilt.org 

February 8-15, 2020 

Quilting on the Beach 

by Quilt Passions 

75-5706  Kuakini  Hwy., Suite 111 

Kailua Kona, Hawaii 96740 

(808) 329-7475 

retreat@quiltpassions.net 

www.quiltingonthebeach.com 

 
March 21-22, 2020 

Voices in Cloth 

Extraordinary Quilts by the Bay 

East Bay Heritage Quilters 

1414 Harbour Way South 

on the Richmond Waterfront 

www.ebhq.org/quilt-shows/vic2020 

 
April 3 & 4, 2020 

Foothill Quilters Guild  

Proudly Presents our  

38th Annual Quilt Show 

Parkside Church & ARD Regional Park 

Auburn, CA 

www.foothillquilters.org 

May 16 & 17, 2020 

Quilters’ Sew-Ciety of Redding, Inc. 

Rhapsody in Blue 

Shasta District Fairgrounds 

Anderson, CA 

 
June 27-28, 2020 

Ocean Wave Quilters 

24th Annual Fort Bragg Quilt Show 

“2020 Visions” 

1197 Chestnut Street 

Fort Bragg, CA 

 
September 26-27, 2020 

Harvest of Colors 

Coastal Quilters 

Earl Warren Showgrounds 

Santa Barbara, CA 

www.costalquilters.org 

For more Quilt Shows: 

http://quilterstravelcompanion.com/quilt-shows/

california-quilt-shows 

 

Quilters’ Sew-Ciety on  

Facebook  
 

For up-to-date announcements regarding guild 

events, quilt show, Bash, challenges, and other 

special events, see our group Facebook page at 

Quilters’ Sew-Ciety of Redding, Inc.  Please Share 

and Like our page.  

http://www.road2ca.com/
http://www.folsomquilt.org/
http://www.foothillquilters.org/
http://www.costalquilters.org/


2020 QUILT SHOW  

Paint Chip Quilt Challenge 
 
 

Show theme: Rhapsody in Blue 

Size Range: From 12” x 12” min. to   36” x 36” max. 

May be any shape: square, rectangle, round, or irregular, as long as it is within size 
parameters. 

Participants will be given an envelope containing paint chips to be matched in fabric.  

Colors must be the blues in envelope and white.  You may do just blues and whites, or you may add 
one other contrasting and/or complementary color.  You can choose your quilt style: traditional, 
modern, art.  It may be pieced, appliqued, thread painted, embellished, whatever technique you 
would like to employ.  It does need to fit the standard definition of a quilt (top & bottom with batting 
sandwiched between the two layers, with all three layers sewn [quilted] together).  A 4” sleeve must 
be attached to back, per quilt show rules. 

Think about what our theme – Rhapsody in Blue – means to you and try to tie that into your quilt design. 

There is a $5.00 non-refundable fee which covers entry fee, label, and awards ribbons. 

Carla Ferrier  

 

 

 

 

Time to start brainstorming 

ideas for a Quilt Show raffle 

basket.  Invite friends to help you choose a theme 

and collect supplies to assemble a beautiful gift 

basket that will delight quilt show attendees.  If you 

need suggestions or have questions, please contact 

Linda Molter . 
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Now that the holidays are pretty much behind 

us, it’s time to get serious about which quilts you 

have ready or are working on for display at the Quilt 

Show! 

The registration form will be available on our 

website by February and will also be emailed to the 

entire membership.   Deadline for entry forms is  

April 28. 

Categories and requirements remain the same 

as last show.  If you have questions, contact D’Anne 

Andrews.   

So...sew, quilt, and bind! 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=clip+art+raffle+basket&id=6C31436C5FF635E337C60D13A7D1CDBF050F6587&FORM=IAVDIB


Member News and Reminders... 

2020 Events 
 

Jan 7 Guild Meeting—Linda Ballard, 7:00 p.m. 

Jan 8 Workshop – “Little Bits Quilt,” Member 
Appreciation 9:00 – 3:00 

Jan 14 Board Meeting @ Library, 5:30 p.m. 

Jan 18 Saturday Sew-cial @ The Sewing Room, 
10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

Feb 4 Guild Meeting— Lauretta Crites (“Create! 
Keys to Unlocking your Creative Power”)
7:00 p..m. 

Feb 5 Workshop – “Quilt Coloring Fun,” at 
Hokema’s 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Feb 11 Board Meeting @ Library,  5:30 p.m. 

Feb 15 Saturday Sew-cial @ The Sewing Room,   
   10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

Mar 3 Guild Mtg. Jane Haworth, Living a Creative Life, 
7:00-9:00   

Mar 4  Workshop – Love of Pets Fabric Collage  
   9:00 – 4:00 

Mar 10 Board Meeting, @ Library, 5:30 – 6:30 

Mar 21 Saturday Sew-cial @ The Sewing Room, 10:00 – 
4:00 
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Monthly Board Meeting 
All members are welcome to attend board 

meetings which are held in the Redding 

Library on Parkview.   Join us for this monthly 

reporting and planning time for the Guild.  

Copies of meeting minutes and monthly 

financial reports are available at the Library 

side table.  Please contact Dorothy Goss for 

more information on the financial reports. 

December 2019 

SIGNED  IN Members 84 

 Guests 1 

 New Members        0 

 TOTAL ATTENDANC85 

 

MEMBERS 188 

NEW MEMBERS 0 

HONORARY MEMBERS 7 

JUNIOR MEMBERS _____1 

 TOTAL MEMBERSHIP 196 

 
Michelle/Sammi 

Join us for our Third Saturday Sew-Cial.  Bring 

anything you want to share for nibbling, a project or 

two, and your sewing machine.  

The Sewing Room  
2665 Park Marina Drive  

10 a.m. until  

at least 4 p.m.  

Julia Huddleson  Jan 1 
Barbara Roberts  Jan 3 
Sonya Nommsen Jan 4 
Lynn Smith Jan 8 
Carla Ferrier  Jan 10 
Halli Keller  Jan 12 
Maureen Hilbrink  Jan 14 
Linda Rasmussen  Jan 15 
Dorinda Goff Jan 17 
Gladys Wooden  Jan 17 
Barbara Pierce Jan 20 
Diana Ward Jan 20 
Charlene Brians  Jan 21 
Sandy Grayson  Jan 21 
Pat Bunnell Jan 22 
Cyndi Piearcy Jan 27 
Deanna Charlton Jan 27 
Chris Penna  Jan 31  
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February 5, 2020 Workshop 

Quilt Coloring Fun! 
with instructor Lauretta Crites  

at Hokema’s Sewing & Vacuum Center 
 

 
 
 

10 different kits to choose from 
 

 
Kits are $20 paid to instructor 
$15 kits (BYO colored pencils) 

 

 
$35 members 

$55 non-members 
 

Includes Lunch! 
9:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

 
Learn to use colored pencils on a  

preprinted block    
(Sewing not required in this workshop!) 

 

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------————--- 

 

CLASS REGISTRATION FORM 

Class: Quilt Coloring Fun!, with Lauretta Crites, instructor 

Wednesday, February 5, 2020  

9:00 a.m.- 3:30 p.m. 

 at Hokema’s 

 

Name ________________________________ Phone ________________ 

Address ___________________________________________________ 

Email ______________________________   $35 members    $55 non-members 

 

Please complete this form, attach your check payable to Quilters’ Sew-Ciety of Redding, Inc., and 

mail to Carol Buller. 

*Please include your return address on your envelope!! 
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LaughSewQuilt 

Long Arm Machine Quilting 

 

Ellen Abshier 
 

3797 Rolland Drive 

Cottonwood, California 96022 

(530) 351-1156 
 

ellenabshier06@gmail.com 

Paid Advertisement 

Newsletter  

Advertisement  

Rates 

(per month) 

Quarter Page $10 

Half Page $20 

Full Page $40 

 

Guild Members  

Classified Ads  

are FREE! 

Paid Advertisement 

Glimpses of 

our  

Christmas 

Social 



Paid Advertisement 

 

 

 

 

9348 Deschutes 

Road 

Palo Cedro 

California 96073 

Mon-Sat 9am-4pm 

 

www.blueirisquiltshop.com 

 

(530) 547-2228 Store 

(530) 547-2259 Fax 

Paid Advertisement 

Longarm Rental Service 

Rent my Gammill Longarm & give it a try! 

Expand your skills  

Save on the cost of your masterpiece 

Decide if you want your own machine 

Here’s How It Works 

• Intro/Training/Skills  

     Validation Appt $20 

• Schedule Quilting Time 
$15 per Hour  

• Minimum of Two Hours 

Simply Quilted 

simplyquilted48@yahoo.com 

Paid Advertisement 

9 

Paid Advertisement 

All Sewed Up 
Long-Arm Machine Quilting 

  
Amy Seibert, Owner 

19371 Lucille Street 

Anderson CA 96007 

(530) 365-0444  

amymseibert@yahoo.com 
 

Queen Size or Smaller 



Quilters’ Sew-Ciety of Redding, Inc  

PO Box 492581  

Redding California 96049-2851  

Quilters’ Sew-Ciety of Redding, Inc is a California Nonprofit Mutual 

Benefit Corporation and is organized and operates as a Section 501(c)

(4) organization.  

The organization’s purpose is to contribute to the growth and 

knowledge of quilting techniques, patterns, history, and quiltmaking 

by providing educational meetings, fun, and fellowship, sponsor the 

support of quilting activities, encourage quiltmaking and collecting, 

and promote appreciation and knowledge of fine quilts, and contribute 

to the community through philanthropic quilts to assist those in need.   

The Quilters’ Sew-Ciety of Redding, Inc newsletter is published 

monthly and sent to all dues-paying members. Dues are $30 per year 

and should be mailed to Membership Chair at PO Box 492581, 

Redding 96049-2581. Make checks payable to: 

Quilters’ Sew-Ciety of Redding, Inc  

Please notify the membership chair of any change of address, email, or 

phone number. 

Next Meeting 

Tuesday, Jan. 7—7:00 p.m. 

at the Redding Senior Citizen’s 

Hall 

2290 Benton Drive 

 

Please Note:  Doors open at 6:30 
p.m. for general membership.   
Committee Chairs and Special Needs 
only may enter early. 
 

✓ Name Badge 

✓ Side Dish 

✓ Head Start Giving Tree 
       Gifts 

✓ Fat Quarter for      
         left/right game 

INVITE A FRIEND! 

 


